Action ltems, June 2024

1. NWNW and Commissioners-Continue to monitor % of water loss; currently at +30%.
2. New asphalt on Hubble Court is still on the schedule; Nathan says it should be in July
3. Add additional gravel for Driftwood property after leak repair; still waiting

4. Information regarding the STORZ quick connectors for fire hydrants: Nathan and crew will
inventory our existing fire hydrants and we will get an estimate. They will be 4 x 4 or 4 x 5.

5. Tom Peterson will clean out the newly accessed storage room for file storage.

6. Jill discovered a small leak on Driftwood, near George Drive. It’s in the area where Comcast
was digging. She alerted NWNW and Nik said that Josiah will check it out the week of June 10.
JJ will put in a work order to schedule a crew to come out with “non-invasive

trenching” and find the problem if | authorize it. (Well, yes, we need to do that!). They will
document what they find. If the leak was caused by Comcast, then SHWD will have to go after
Comcast for reimbursement of the cost of the leak repair. Otherwise, we pay for leak repair.

7. While searching for 2023 Resolutions, it was discovered that the December 2023 approved minutes
had an error. In December 2023, commissioners signed Resolution 2023-11 and Resolution 2024-12. It
was written as 2024-12 but should be 2023-12.

8. Nate is going to do a site visit and will look into the issues in Cottage Glen. In order to have people
with stinging eyes from Chlorine, you would need over 4% chlorine and from the readings that we see
on our operating reports, it is rarely over 1% and is usually a fraction of that. However, perhaps the
water is “aging” in the Cottage Glen reservoir, and they will check for that. Is the recirculating pump
turned on?



